房山区中学 2022—2023 学年度第二学期期中学业水平调频 七年级英语

本调研卷共8页,共60分。时长90分钟。考生务必将答案答在答题卡上,在调研 卷上作答无效。调研结束后,将答题卡交回,调研卷自行保存。

一部分

本部分共27题,共40分。在每题列出的四个选项中,选出最符合题目要求的一项。

-、单项填空(每题1分,共6分)

从「国各型用	听给的 A、B、C、D 四	四个选项中,选择可以其人	人 公日处的 敢住选为			
1. My grandparents live in the countryside. We go to visit twice a month.						
A. me	B. you	C. him	D. them			
2. We usually have	e two English lessons _	Thursday morning.	11/20			
A. on	B. in	C. at	D. to			
3. — are the potatoes?						
— They are $Y3$.	99 a kilo.					
A. How many	B. How much	C. How long	D. How often			
4. — Cathy,	you help me take out the	ne rubbish?				
— Sorry, I'm bu	sy. I'm sweeping the flo	oor.				
A. must	B. need	C. can	D. may			
5. Chris has to get up early on school days he lives far from school.						
A. and	B. but	C. or	D. because			
6. My sister news on TV every evening.						
A. watches	B. watched	C. is watching	D. will watch			

二、完形填空(共8分,每小题1分)

阅读下面的短文,掌握其大意,然后从短文后各题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选择最佳选项。

Today is like any other day in Tom's life. He walks past a shop and stops to look at the shoes in it. He feels happy to see that the pair of shoes is still there. He ____7__ them very much. But when he looks down at his old shoes, he is ____8__ for himself. He really wants to have them for his birthday.



wheel chair

Then he sadly ____ 9 ___ away from the shop and on his way home, he thinks how to tell his mother about it. He knows his mother loves him but she has no job or ____ 10 ___ , it's difficult for her to buy the new shoes for him. Then he takes a walk in the park, because he doesn't want his mother to ____ 11 ___ that he is sad.

At that moment, he thinks he is lucky and ______. He doesn't feel sorry or sad for himself any more. After that, he never stops at the shop again.

7. A. finishes B. likes C. thinks D. buys C. late 8. A. sorry B. famous D. ready 9. A. stays B. drives C. takes D. walks 10. A. food B. shops C. money D. cards B. change 11. A. know C. check D. show 12. A. feet B. hands C. head D. legs 13. A. shoes B. clothes C. chair D. tool

B. bad

14. A. kind

C. happy

D. boring

三、阅读下列短文,根据短文内容,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中, 发择最佳选项。(共 26 分,每小题 2 分)

A

Our Students Union (学生会) prepares the following weekend activities in May. Take a look and find your favourite.

Concert (音乐会) by the Cool Kids

The Cool Kids will come to our school on May 6th. They are going to give a concert at the school hall at 3: 00 p.m. Please come to Students Union to pay twenty *yuan* for a ticket to the concert before May 5th.

Hiking (远足) around the West Hills

Wouldn't it be great if you could join us to go hiking around the West Hills for two days? We'll start at 7: 00 a.m. on May 13th. Please come to Students Union and pay fifty yuan for it before May 11th.

Helping Children in a Mountain Village

Who wants to be a volunteer (志愿者)? We'll go to a mountain village to give away books to the children there and play with them for a whole day. Please come to the school gate at 6: 00 a.m. on May 20th. It's totally free.

Party for Students from Poor Families

We'll have a party for the students from poor families -- they have to stay at school on weekends. Would you like to join us? Please come to the playground at 5: 00 p.m. on May 27th. You only need to pay two *yuan* for this activity.

15	5. Cathy likes the Cool Kids, so she can go to the concert at on May 6th.					
	A. 3: 00 p.m.	B. 7: 00 a	ım.	C. 6: 00 a.m.	D. 5: 00 p.m.	
16	. If you want to help o	children in	a mounta	ain village, you can go to	first.	
	A. the school hall		B. the sc	chool gate		
	C. Students Union		D. the pl	layground		
17. How much should you pay for the party for students from poor families?						
	A. Fifty yuan.	B. Twent	у уиап.	C.Two yuan.	D. Nothing.	

A small lion lives with his mother. One day, his mother is sleeping and he goes into the forest to play. But after some time, he gets lost in forest, he can't find his mother.

The small lion is afraid (害怕的). He runs everywhere, shouts for his mother and hopes to hear her sounds. But he still can't find his way home. He runs and runs. At last, when he is tired and doesn't know what to do, a sheep sees him and wants to help him. So the sheep brings him to her home. The sheep likes this small lion and feeds him very well. And the lion likes living with the sheep, too. After some weeks, the lion is big and tall. But he is afraid of other small animals such as dogs and foxes! He isn't like a real lion.

Some days later, a big lion comes. He looks terrible (可怕的). When he shouts, lots of animals are afraid and run away. But the small lion isn't afraid. He is happy to meet the big lion and runs to play with him. At this time he knows what he is really like. He becomes strong in a minute. And other animals in the forest start to be afraid of him.

Sometimes we are like this small lion. But if we learn more about ourselves (我们自己), we can know we are strong!

- 18. Who helps the small lion, when he gets lost in forest?
 - A. The sheep.
- B. The dog.
- C. The fox.
- D. The big lion.
- 19. When a big lion comes, this small lion
 - A. runs away

- B. runs to play with him
- C. brings him to his home
- D. is afraid of him
- 20. From the story, we can learn that _____.
 - A. the big lion is this small lion's father
 - B. this small lion finds his way home at last
 - C. sometimes we need to know what we are really like
 - D. we must be friendly to the animals like small lions

 \mathbf{C}

When do you get to school every day? How many hours do you stay at school? After a day's study and activities, do you feel active or just feel **worn out**? That is to say, do you want to go on with your homework at home or just want to go to bed without having dinner?

Zhejiang primary schools are going to start school later. Students in the first and second grades will get to school no earlier than 8:00 a.m. In this way, children can get more sleep.

Students from Zhejiang No. 1 Primary School like this idea very much. Liang Ymuo is first-grader from Hangzhou. "I think it's a good idea. I can get up later, at about 7:20, and have breakfast at home. After that, I get to school at 8 o'clock." she says.

Would you like to go to school earlier or later? Here are some students' ideas on the same question.

Ly Rongbo, 9, Dalian

I go to bed and get up early every day. I usually get to school at 7:50. So I hope our school starts earlier. That way I can finish school early and then play sports or do my homework freely.

Yan Siyu, 7, Hong Kong

I usually arrive at school at 8:15. I hand in my homework, and then I start to read my favourite books. My school's schedule (作息时间) is great. It's not too early or too late.

Shao Yixiao, 10, Xi'an

Starting school later is good for lower grade students. It's difficult for the young kids to start their school day at 8:15. Most kids, including (包括) me, get to school at around 8:10.

As students from different places have different ideas, it is a long way to go to help students have more free time and get enough sleep. Anyway, schools are trying hard and we are sure to see an even better future for the kids.

21. What does the phrase "worn out" in Paragraph 1 probably mean?

A. Happy.

B. Tired.

C. Easy.

D. Shy.

22. Zhejiang primary schools are going to start school later because they hope the children can

A. get up earlier

B. do more homework

C. have more time to sleep

D. hand in homework on time

23. Which student gets to school the earliest (最早) according to the passage?

A. Liang Yinuo.

B. Lv Rongbo C. Yan Siyu.

D. Shao Yixiao.

24. What does the writer think of children's getting to school late?

A. He is worried about the plan.

B. He doesn't think it is a great idea.

C. The plan will be good for school students.

D. Students can get more time to do their homework.

D

Everyone knows the dangers of fires, so it's good for a family to learn how to prepare for a fire in daily life. Here are some suggestions.

Remember to buy extinguishers.

Extinguishers are necessary in a house and every family member should learn how to use them. It's a good idea for the whole family to do fire practice at home. In this way, parents can teach children about fire safety.



extinguishers

Don't forget to put a smoke alarm (警报器) in the house.

Smoke from a fire can make the alarm go off. Then it makes a sound which is loud enough to tell everyone to leave the house right away. Besides that, it's also important to check if the alarm works well regularly.

Try to make escape (逃生) plans.

Family members should know all the ways out of the house very well. When a fire starts, everyone can follow (遵循) the plans to get out fast. Remember that part of the plan should be to check all the windows to make sure they can be opened easily.

27

First, never open a hot door. The fire can grow more quickly if you open the door. You'd better stay close to the floor. Smoke can be more dangerous than fire. In a fire, the best air is near the floor because smoke usually goes up. Second, if your hair or clothes catch fire, do not run, just stop. The fire burns fast because of more air. Drop! Lie (妈) on the floor. Turning over and over will make the fire go out. Put a blanket around you to keep air away from the fire that may still be on you.

There are many reasons why a fire happens, but a wise family is ready all the time. Apart from all the tips above, you should also call 119 for help when you reach a safe place outside your home.

- 25. Why should a family put a smoke alarm at home according to the passage?
 - A. To let family members learn how to use it.
 - B. To help family members know why the fire starts.
 - C. To tell family members to leave the house quickly.
 - D. To make family members check if the alarm works well.
- 26. What can we learn from the passage?
 - A. Only parents need to practice for a fire in the house.
 - B. Everyone should learn the escape plans and follow them.
 - C. One should open the door to make the fire get slowly.
 - D. We should phone 119 at once when you are in a fire.
- 27. Which of the following would be the best heading for Paragraph 5?
 - A. Always follow these rules in a fire.
 - B. Always put out the fire on your hair.
 - C. Always keep air away from the fire.
 - D. Always stay near the floor during a fire.

第二部分



本部分共6题,共20分.根据题目要求,完成相应任务。

四、阅读短文,根据短文内容回答问题。(28—30 题每题 2 分, 31 题 4 分。共 10 分)

Wearing watches is the most important thing in our daily life. Now people would like to wear a smart wristband. The smart wristband, a new welcoming watch, is changing our life.

More and more people like to choose a smart wristband in their daily life. And there are also many different brands (品牌) to choose, such as Apple or Huawei.



smart wristband

Here are the reasons why people choose a smart wristband. First of all, it can tell the time like a watch. Secondly, you can use it to answer the phone. The smart wristband can be connected (连接) to the mobile phone, but a traditional (传统的) watch can never do that. Thirdly, the smart wristband looks wonderful. It's very popular among teenagers because it's cool enough. We often see teenagers wearing wristbands. Fourthly, it's helpful to check and

know people's exercise. Now many people know health is very important. Some people play sports every day to keep healthy. With a smart wristband, you can know about your exercise at any time and you'll know you can finish your plan or not.

However, some parents don't want their children to use smart wristbands. They think wearing wristbands all the time may make them not care about their study. Besides, they think the teenagers are under the radiation (辐射) all the time. It's not good for their health.

The smart wristband comes to our life. Use it or not, it's up to you.

- 28. According to the passage, what is changing our life now?
- 29. Are there many different smart wristbands to choose?
- 30. How many reasons are there for people to choose smart wristbands?
- 31. Should students wear smart wristbands? Why or why not?

五、文段表达(10分)

32. 从下面两个题目中任选一题,根据中文和英文提示,完成一篇不少于40 词的文段写作文中已给出内容不计入总词数。所给提示词语仅供选用。请不要写出你的校名和姓名。

题目1

假如你是李华,你的英国朋友 Peter 发来邮件询问你的日常生活。请用英语写一封电子邮件,告诉他你的日常生活是如何安排的,以及你的感受。

提示词语: get up, have classes, happy

提示问题: ● What do you often do every day?

• How do you feel?

Dear Peter,				
I'm glad to receive your email.				
Yours,				
Li Hua				

题目2

每个人都有自己的饮食习惯,好的饮食习惯让我们身体健康。某英文网站正在开展以"健康饮食"为主题的征文活动。假如你是李华,请用英语写一篇短文投稿,分享你的三餐饮食习惯并谈谈为了保持健康我们应该吃或喝些什么及理由。

提示词语: vegetable, meat, be good for, healthy

提示问题: ● What do you usually eat for your three meals every day?

• What should we eat or drink to keep healthy? Why?

Healthy eating is very important for teenagers.	

房山区 2022-2023 学年第二学期期中学业水平调研

七年级英语参考答案

第一部分

- 一、单项填空(每题 1 分, 共 6 分) 从下面各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择可以填入空白处的最佳选项。
- 1.D 2. A 3. B 4. C 5. D 6. A
- 二、完形填空(每小题 1 分, 共 8 分) 阅读下面的短文,掌握其大意,然后从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中, 选择最佳选项。
- 7. B 8. A 9. D 10.C 11. A 12.B 13.A 14. C

阅读理解 (共36分)

- 三、阅读下列短文,根据短文内容,从短文后各题所给的 $A \times B \times C \times D$ 四个选项中,选择最佳选项。(每小题 2 分,共 26 分)
- 15. A 16. B 17.C 18.A 19.B 20. C
- 21. B 22. C 23. B 24. C 25. C 26.B 27. A

第二部分

- 四、阅读短文,根据短文内容回答问题。(28-30题每题2分,31题4分。共10分)
- 28. A smart wristband./ Smart wristbands./A new welcoming watch.
- 29. Yes, there are./Yes.
- 30. Four reasons./ Four.
- 31. (基于原文信息结合自身实际情况作答,言之有理即可。以下答案仅供参考)
 - Yes, they should. (2分)Because it's helpful to check and know their exercise. Besides that, it also looks wonderful/cool. (2分)
- No, they shouldn't. $(2 \, \%)$ Because wearing wristbands all the time may make them not care about their study. Besides, it's not good for their health. $(2 \, \%)$

五、文段表达(10分)

总原则: 关注要点, 先定档, 后定分

第一档: (10~8分)

完全符合题目要求,观点正确,要点齐全。句式多样,词汇丰富。语言准确,语意连贯,表达清楚,具有逻辑性。

第二档: (7~6分)

基本符合题目要求,观点正确,要点齐全。语法结构和词汇基本满足文章需要。语言基本通顺,语意基本连贯,表达基本清楚。虽然有少量语言错误,但不影响整体理解。

第三档: (5~4分)

部分内容符合题目要求,要点不齐全。语法结构和词汇错误较多,语言不通顺,表达不够清楚,影响整体理解。

第四档: (3~0分)

与题目有关内容不多, 只是简单拼凑词语, 所写内容难以理解。



